CIiTY oOF NEwW BEDFORD
JONATHAN F. MITCHELL, MAYOR

October 15, 2020

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes and
Honorable Members of the City Council
133 William Street

New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Coungil:
I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that the sum of FORTY THOUSAND
DOLLARS ($40,000.00) now standing to the credit of the account from POLICE

DEPARTMENT SALARIES AND WAGES be and the same is hereby transferred and
appropriated to as follows:

POLICE DEPARTMENT CAPITAL OUTLAY............ +..5$40,000.00

To be certified and approved by the Department Head

on Mitchell
Mayor
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CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL
October 22, 2020

ORDERED, that the sum of FORTY THOUSAND DOLLARS
($40,000.00) now standing to the credit of the account from POLICE
DEPARTMENT SALARIES AND WAGES be and the same is hereby transferred

and appropriated to as follows:

POLICE DEPARTMENT CAPITAL OUTLAY............... $40,000.00

To be certified and approved by the Department Head



New Bedford Police Department

Payroll and Administrative Services

871 Rockdale Avenue, New Bedford, MA 02740
Phone: 508-991-6300 ext. 79411 or 79412 Fax: 508-991-6303

JONATHAN F. MITCHELL

Mayor

JOSEPH C. CORDEIRO PAUL J. OLIVEIRA
Chief of Police Deputy Chief
October 5, 2020

Mayor Jonathan F. Mitchell
City of New Bedford

133 William Street

New Bedford, MA 02740

RE: REQUEST TO TRANSFER FUNDS
Dear Mayor Mitchell,

The New Bedford Police Department is anticipating a surplus in the 100 account Salaries and Wages in the amount of
approximately $500,000. This surplus is due to numerous vacant positions.

We have two servers that are failing, and on the verge of collapsing. These servers are utilized for our camera systems,
which, as you know we have made significant in the past four and half years. The servers maintain data for our central

booking area, all three stations as well as other locations, maintaining this information is in protecting the Department
as well as the city from false claims and allegations of misconduct.

Respectfully we request a transfer into the 800 account of $40,000 so we can replace both servers as soon as possible.

Should you require any additional information please feel free to call me. Your consideration with this matter is greatly

appreciated.

Sincerely,

Robert Ekstrom, Auditor



